
 
 

Dear Fieldwork Supervisors, 

The California Commission on Teacher Credentialing has issued new requirements for school counseling 
training programs, and in particular, there are new fieldwork supervision requirements that require 
anyone who provides supervision to complete advance training in supervision methodologies. (Pupil 
Personnel Service - Specialization School Counseling Credential, (p.7). These standards were adopted by 
the CTC in October 2020 and go into effect for California State University, Long Beach on August 2022.  All 
practicum and fieldwork supervisors will be responsible for completing these requirements by June 1, 
2022.   

We know all of you share responsibility for the quality of field experience, design of field experiences, 
quality of clinical progress, and assessment and verification of candidate competence.  

Research points to important elements of supervision including Goal-Setting, Giving Feedback, 
Supervisory Relationship, Diversity & Advocacy Considerations, Ethical Considerations, Documentation, 
Evaluation, Supervision Format and more (Borders, 2011).   


